Start 8:06am

- 1.Welcome (Eva Shoop-Shafer President) Before we start I want to thank a few people Marissa Cibrian, Kristen Pernicano, and Corey Alston for the great success with the Kindergarten Social. Stephanie is going to give you a surprise in a bit, but if you see what this woman is doing check out the HSA emails that get sent out, our Facebook page and the website. I do not know how she does it. And thanks to hospitality for the wonderful spread they have out today.
- 2. Approval of August 2022 Minutes (Eva) Let's go ahead and approve the minutes from the last meeting.

Can we get a motion to approve the minutes? Renier motions and Kerri seconds them. Eva asks for any objections, the minutes from the August meeting are approved, thank you.

3. HSA Business(Eva):

a. Important Upcoming Dates

i.We have another Dine out to Donate at Hooters on the beach. Sept. 28th from 11:30am-9:00pm. Kristi has invited us to her other house. Zona Fresca we made \$300 on a Holiday weekend, so that is great. Southport doubled what we made from Zona Fresca and donated \$600. Buddy has a child here and another child that has graduated from Harbordale.

- ii. Pumpkin Pizzazz is Friday, Oct. 14th
- iii. Yearbook Cover contest through Oct 21st.

2. Committee Reports

- a. Communications (Stephaine Streicher, VP of Communications) We have been working hard to launch the new website. If you pull out your phones you will see the new HSA website. It looks great! There are some things that still need to get worked on and tweaked but I am working on it. Lots of audible compliments.
- b. Fundraising Update (Kristi Quarles VP Fundraising) Long awaited Sponsorship opportunities are coming with the help from Corey Alston, Claudia Trelles, Misti Moskowitz. The two new sponsorship opportunities are a chance to work less for more money. If you know a company or corporation that would like to participate, flyers will be coming soon. A quick breakdown is recognition along the fence or on the marquee. Banner sponsorship will go along the fence on SE 10th Ave. It will be \$500 per year, \$350 renewal.

ii.Parent Social/ Executive Lunch (Steve and Kristy Quarles) - It was a very successful and fun night. Renier put the amazing event on at Whisky Neat. We raised just under \$3000, closer to \$2800, Maryanne said more is still coming in. This cost us nothing and it was a fun and successful. Lunch with the principal, Melanie Szalay and Marissa Cibrian will head it up. Iii. Pumpkin Pizzazz (Steve and Kristy Quarles) - Volunteer sheets will be up on the website today. Do you know of any youth groups, middle schoolers, Girl Scouts for volunteer opportunities or service hours? We could use lots of help to

work the games. There is paperwork to saying they volunteered. We need a big grill. The company we usually rent from no longer has it. I need someone to call the port a potty company. We need someone to take on popcorn, 4th grade parents will be responsible for this, it goes towards their 5th grade money they receive from the HSA. Husband just came and I am done.

1. Baskets - Jackie Carlson (Basket Coordinator) - I will be in charge of organizing the baskets. A huge portion of funds raised are through the basket raffles. Assembled by grade level, approximately each basket is \$750 in value. Displayed in the car loop the week of Pumpkin Pizzazz.. If over \$750 we will create another overflow basket, so because of value and when we receive an item it may get moved to a different grade level basket. All information will go out with room parents. Baskets are themed. Kindergarten SummerFun, 1st Wine and Dine, 2nd Stay Fit and Active, 3rd Pampering your Family, 4th Food and Fun, and 5th Get Out and Play. All this info will go out with room parents and red folders.

(Out of order from the agenda)i. Adopt A Class (Kelly Dean) Needs first adoption:Graham (1st), Hanley (2nd), Guerrero (4th) she has received \$25 so far, not a full adoption and Dixon (5th). Some local businesses, Razzleberry's Ice Cream, 15th Fisheries, Signarama and quite a few local lawyers. We will get all of the businesses up on the website, now that we have moved over to the new website. The Teacher totals are listed on the website so you can see your teachers total there.

C. Volunteer Needs (Ulrica Hammond, Volunteer Coordinator) - We need parents/ volunteers to sign up for Spin Art and Popcorn sales. I need a volunteer assistant to get the kids signed in that are volunteering for service hours. Cake walk we need volunteers to help get cakes donated or to make cakes. Kids pay \$10 to participate. Cake walk is like musical chairs. If you win, you get a cake. Ten kids, \$10 per round, 10 rounds makes \$100. We would like 10 total cakes. Dixon will head it up. They will play till they run out of cakes so if we get more than 10 cakes the better. We need someone to grill and a hotdog wrapper. Time shifts are split so you can have fun too. For the Resource room, I need volunteers to sign up on the website. It is simple, you can do it after drop off. Spend an hour every week or every other week. Academic help, I will put you in touch with Ms. Gordon. Ms. Kashdin said she will explain the Academic help. Don't worry you will not need to know 5th grade math. It sounds scary but it really is just some kids need a surrogate parent to read to them. As many of you know to become a good reader it helps if you are read to. We need people to read to the younger students, we are flexible with schedules. Ulrica again speaks, Spanish needs help during Spanish Heritage Week. In order to do any of this you must be an approved volunteer. It's on the website, you need your SSN and license.

Eva chimed in, she will be watching her kid put her face in a pie this year, she will be working an hour shift for Pumpkin Pizzazz. As far as PP goes if you volunteer for 30 minutes or an hour you will get a chance to hang with your kid. We need people to volunteer. It eases the load. Another need we have is for a tv for the front office to watch WHPV. Kristi Quarles says her husband Steve says we have an almost new TV to donate that will work. Eva -ok thanks, nevermind.

Corey Alston, donation from family comes up to speak. Thank you, Madame President. I need to run but wanted to thank all the newbies from the Kindergarten Social. Thank you to Marissa and Kristen for helping to put that together, 40 parents were there. You will hear more about play dates and keeping the kids connected. Last meeting, I may have put my foot in my mouth and asked Ms. Kashdin for a list of things needed and she did what I asked and got back to me, her list had a few items on it. My wife did authorize me to support 2 of 3 of the requests. Confirmed delivery of poster printer and laminator that will arrive on Monday. Everyone claps, Thank you. Third thing on the list was iReady back in the classroom but that costs around \$20K. What I would like you all to think about is raising \$3,500 per grade. I hope for a substantial amount by the next meeting. Sorry I need to sneak away. Eva to Ms. Kashdin - I hope you will let us use the poster maker.

- D. Membership Update (Jackie Carlson VP of Membership) I hope everyone is an HSA member. We support the school and bridge the gap for what is needed by the school and what is funded by the district. Next week we start the Membership Drive Contest. The class with most HSA members will win an ice cream social. It will run from Sept. 26th through Oct. 26th. The winner will be announced Nov. 2nd. Question from Bronwyn Who do we ask who's signed up? Jackie the room parent. Bronwyn We are the room parents. Lots of laughs. I can't give you the names but I can give you a total of families signed up. There will be a leader board on the website. Work with your room parents. Renier Can we get the information translated? We have many families in Kindergarten where English is not the 1st language. Eva Check with the kindergarten social parents they had parents there translating.
- E. Yearbook (Maria Chinda could not be here so Eva will give the update) Maria and Lauren Hoooke have been working really hard with the yearbook cover contest. Flyers have gone home in the red folders. We are not accepting cover contest submissions via email. There is a big rainbow box in the front office to drop it off. Wild About Our School is the theme. Deadline is October 21st, we will not accept anything after that date. Please make sure to follow all of the rules on the flier. Every year, submissions are disqualified because something was not followed like the students name on the front or leaving off the school name.
 - F. Treasurers' Report (Maryanne Cockerille, Treasurer) See Budget attached.
- 5. Principal's Message (Mrs. Kashdin) I am so happy to see everyone present and online. Yesterday we concluded Open House. Powerpoint presentations are posted on our website if you missed them. Thank you Kindergarten social parents Marissa, Kristen and Corey for

making the connections. We will be together for 6 years. Thank you for making them feel welcome and they did an amazing job. Thank Mr. Alston for donating those items. Teachers will be super excited, they do not know yet. In grades K-2 -iready was replaced with another program but not for grades 3-5. Staff updates Mr. Barnes has joined us in the intermediate grades and Ms. Perez will be with the primary students. Ms Patty is working with a 5th grade student with a wheelchair. For Media, we hope she will begin next week so library books can start being checked out again. We currently have 483 students enrolled, we were projected to be at 496 students, because of the numbers we were unable to get another teacher to replace the resigning teacher, Ms. Osheroff. We had to shuffle some teachers around. Ferraro moved to 1st, Kurth to 5th. If you are involved I want to thank you for making the transition seamless for the students. This will balance our budget and the silver lining is that Ms. Hardison will get her classroom back. Harbordale has been chosen for a pilot program with Hazel Health. Hazel Health will now provide for parents to have telehealth appointments during school hours. There must be parental consent. This will be an additional consent form. It will start in October and more information will come home in the red folders. This can be very beneficial for some families. Question from Dr. Adrine McKenzie - Does this mean a student could see a Dr then return to class sick? Kashdin - No if the child has a headache the doctor can prescribe something like aspirin and the nurse can provide it. We can not administer anything like that to students. Kristy Quarles says it would be like if your child goes to the clinic because they think he/ she has pink eye, they can telehealth with the dr and the dr can prescribe something for it. You would pick up your child and get the prescription at your pharmacy instead of having to make another dr appointment. Everyone seemed very pleased with this. We are coming to the final days of the FAST Testing Progress Monitoring session 1. Last week was Reading. This week has been Math. Results will go home shortly after teachers review. December will be round 2, we will probably condense it to a week of testing because testing affects the whole school. Popcorn Fundraiser ends today, we are almost at the \$8,000 mark and we get 50%. Picture retakes will be on 9/30. If you want your child to retake the picture, please write a note that your child will participate and they can wear something other than their uniform. Food Forest Grant, Mr. Santos applied for this grant and got it for Harbordale. We will be setting up a garden behind the cafeteria where hopefully the iguanas will stay out of it. Installation day will be on Thursday, October 20th and Saturday, October 22nd. Great way for students to develop this into their curriculum. It will start with 2nd grade.

EVA - Excited about the food forest, we planned it out at the SAC meeting it was very exciting The fence covering should be delivered today and my husband could use some help putting it up. We are concluding this meeting and we kept it under an hour! 8:58am Adjourned